        
         ROCHESTER ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION



  MINUTES -    March 12, 2015 

                4:00 P.M. –  CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS


       31 WAKEFIELD STREET, ROCHESTER, NH
MEMBERS PRESENT: 




Rick Lundborn, Chairman

John Larochelle 


Jonathan Shapleigh


Susan DeRoy



Mark Hourihane
Karen Pollard, ED Manager

Jennifer Marsh, ED Specialist

Michael Provost

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Ron Poulin

Kevin Ryan 

Janet Davis

Christine DeAngelis 

Mayor T.J. Jean, Ex-officio
A.
CALL TO ORDER –Chairman Lundborn called the meeting to order at

 4:00 PM.  Attendance was taken. 
B.
APPROVAL – February 12, 2015 Regular Minutes –

Motion made by John Larochelle, second by Susan DeRoy to approve the 
regular minutes of the February 12, 2015 meeting.   Motion carried. 

C.
INDUSTRIAL PARK SIGNS: Karen Pollard discussed the industrial park signage and provided an update on the following:

· 10 Rod Road Signage – Approval is in place from City Counsel for a second sign at the entrance to the park. All costs for the second sign are to be paid for by the tenants. Granite State College and the YMCA are very interested in having this sign constructed and are willing to pay for the sign. If other tenants would like to be included then they will have to pay their share. 
· Granite State Business Park – The GS Park sign has been donated to Rochester Rotary and the relocation is currently being worked on by the Rotary Club. The Airport Drive sign is anticipated to be installed before the end of June as Karen has received all RFP’s from bidding companies and is currently reviewing each bid. 

· Route 16 Sign – The City of Rochester signage along Route 16 that is owned by the Rochester Chamber was discussed as a sign that is important for re-branding the City. State approval is required to change this sign. 
· Gonic Industrial Park Sign- The Commission agreed that the Gonic sign was very well done by Barlow signs. Going forward it is important to maintain consistency throughout the city. Barlow will be considered again for future bids.    
Karen brought forward to the commission the prospect of “trail blazing” signage qualifications to access state funding. This signage could be installed for providing direction to places such as Rochester Commons, The Opera House, etc. as tourist signage is an eligible for consideration. 
D. FAIRGROUNDS: The REDC has set up a meeting with the new Chair of the fairgrounds Board to discuss possibilities for the future of the fairgrounds. 
E. CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT BUDGET: Karen mentioned that she is not anticipating any substantial cuts in the budget. The Buxton fee will be reduced by approximately $7,000 due to the company reducing their fee. The REDC team offered support to Karen & Jenn with any items that may come out through the budgetary process.    
F. MEMBERSHIP: Christine DeAngelis has submitted her letter of intent and has been appointed to the commission. She will be attending REDC meetings on an ongoing basis as a member. The group discussed the future of the REDC and succession planning needs. The team will continually look for interested individuals that provide unique skill sets that will provide value to the commission. Identified people will be asked to attend meetings and to determine if they will be a good fit for the commission.

VOTE: John Larochelle indicated that he would like to resign as Vice Chair. The commission accepted his resignation. Motion made by Rick Lundborn, second by Susan DeRoy to accept the resignation of John Larochelle as Vice Chair of the REDC. Motion carried. 

G. NON-PUBLIC SESSION -  None required


h. ADJOURN -  Motion made at 5:35 PM by John Larochelle to adjourn, second 


by Rick Lundborn – Motion carried.

NEXT MEETING TO BE HELD ON April 9, 2015 AT 4:00 PM –
CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 31 WAKEFIELD STREET, ROCHESTER, NH
    

